Feedback to the Governors' Estate and IT Committee

School of Computing response
Dear Barrie,

Thank you for the opportunity to provide our views on the services provided by ISO. This document represents a collection of views from various members of the School of Computing, some of which have been communicated to you directly.

The good news

There is much to praise in what ISO does. Some of the areas and recent developments singled out for praise are:
1. Secure SMTP access from off campus (especially useful to staff travelling on University business or working from home).
2. Web-based email access (partly here; partly coming).
3. The negotiation of the bulk licence for Macromedia software.
4. The wireless network.
5. The staff and student portals.
6. The ISO facilities website.
The ISO staff in the Technology site support offices are overwhelmingly described as extremely friendly, polite and helpful.

The relationship that we in Computing and Multimedia have developed with Ed Kopinski and his team is a very good one. Since we began holding monthly meetings, the extent of communication between the support staff on the one hand and academics and administrators on the other has improved enormously, in both directions. For ISO personnel to better understand our academic needs, and for academics to better understand ISO's constraints, is a boon.
The bad news
However, as one would expect, not everything is perfect. There is a common view that many recent developments could have been made just as easily 2, 3 or 4 years ago, and that we continually trail other universities in our IT facilities and the service that supports them.

In particular, the following areas have been singled out for negative comment:

7. Support for Oracle database products in the face of rapidly increasing research and teaching demands. Basically, ISO currently only has one part-time person supporting this important area.
8. The longstanding saga about support arrangements for QuestionMark Perception.

9. ISO is usually very good at solving simple problems, but those that are identified as needing solutions that cross the boundaries between ISO teams often take extraordinary amounts of time to resolve.
10. Co-ordinating technical and timetabling requirements together to ensure that practical classes are scheduled in appropriate labs.

11. The configuration of Microsoft Office is tailored towards basic users and not all advanced features are installed (Office 2003 may or may not improve this).
12. The quality of service from ISO Helpdesk staff is described as "variable". One senior colleague felt patronised by the person who attempted to deal with her problem. We need to find a mechanism by which technically-aware staff can let the Helpdesk staff know the level at which a conversation can be conducted. The Helpdesk is also sometimes not very helpful with non-standard requests and tend to steer specialist users towards the lowest common denominator solution.
13. Where ISO staff need to collaborate with faculty staff there are sometimes small barriers that really aren't necessary (e.g. about who can and can't change passwords, for instance). We need to remember that we all work for the same organisation.
14. The existing Service Level Agreement has been a waste of paper and is not taken seriously by departments or staff.
15. Although it is not formally an ISO responsibility, the University web site has attracted much internal criticism. Colleagues have had repeated problems in getting course-related information consistent because of the interactions between us, Registry and Marketing. The content management system is atrocious for users to use, and does not appear to support state-of-the-art web technologies. The long URLs used are at best inconvenient. The anonymous naming of downloaded files is potentially confusing.
16. There are also issues concerning the moving of web pages without notice or without redirection. This creates considerable overhead in staff having to update course and other material, and broken links present a negative impression to students and outsiders. Surprisingly, the Library is mentioned as a particular culprit in this regard.

Future directions
We applaud the new Director's focus on user issues and service delivery, and we largely share ISO's view of the future priorities for the University as a whole.

In particular:
17. We welcome the focus being placed on Jupiter, but are wary that it is not going to have all the functionality of existing systems that it is intended to replace, including of particular local interest, the Taught Units Database (TUD). We are concerned at a lack of dialogue with faculties and departments that have developed their own systems that need to integrate with Jupiter.
18. We welcome the attention being paid to systems such as WebCT and Perception, but are concerned that the integration issues between these, and between these and other systems, may be glossed over.
19. We look forward to working with the new ISO Project Office to develop technical and management systems that can be used both by ISO and by faculties/departments.
20. We believe that the University as a whole needs to better address the issue of knowledge management. We need better integration of practices, in particular more consistent mechanisms of publishing, updating, searching for, labelling, indexing and cross-referencing information.
In the School of Computing (and the departments we collaborate with), we make special demands on the services of ISO. While the Key Performance Indicators reflect ISO's service to the University as a whole, we look forward to working with them to develop additional indicators appropriate to our specialist needs and facilities.
Dr Jim Briggs
Chair, School of Computing IT Committee
9th November 2005
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